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ENGLAND AND WALES 
 

To His Eminence, Cardinal Vincent Nichols, Archbishop of Westminster, President 

of the Bishops’ Conference of England and Wales, having taken into consideration the 

letter received on 21st February 2017, by virtue of the faculty attributed to this 

Congregation by the Supreme Pontiff FRANCIS, we willingly grant that in future, in the 

calendar specific to the same Conference, the celebration of the solemnity of the Ascension 

of the Lord will be celebrated on its particular day, namely, forty days after Easter; the 

celebration of the Epiphany of the Lord on its particular day, namely, 6th January.  When 

the solemnity of the Epiphany of the Lord falls on a Saturday, it is to be assigned to the 

Sunday following; when on a Monday, to the Sunday preceding.  

  

All things to the contrary notwithstanding. 

  

From the offices of the Congregation for Divine Worship and the Discipline of the 

Sacraments, 4th August 2017, on the feast of St John Mary Vianney, presbyter. 

  

 

 

Robert Card. Sarah 

Prefect 

  

 

 

+Arthur Roche 

Archbishop Secretary 


